
Jami Lund 
160 Wakefield Dr 

Centralia, WA 98531 

 

(360) 918-3990  ◊   lund.jami@gmail.com 

September 11, 2017 

 

Fox Blackhorn         Fox.blackhorn@pdc.wa.gov 

Compliance Coordinator 

Public Disclosure Commission 

711 Capitol Way #206 

PO BOX 40908 

Olympia, WA 98504-0908 

 

Dear Mr. Blackhorn: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the September 1, 2017 letter of Walter Smith making two 

allegations: 

 

Allegation One: Violation of RCW 42.17A.235 for failure to accurately and timely report 

contributions and expenditures (Public Disclosure Commission form C-4 reports). 

Allegation Two: Violation of RCW 42.17A.240 for failure to accurately and timely report debts and 

obligations (Public Disclosure Commission form C-4 report and Schedule B). 

 

I am pleased that the Public Disclosure Commission (“PDC”) is investigating this issue on behalf of the 

Attorney General and the county prosecutors, as the expertise of PDC staff with the relevant laws and 

regulations at issue will be enable them promptly dismiss this case.  

 

My campaign was under no obligation to report any expenditures or contributions because it qualified for 

“mini reporting” under WAC 390-16-105.  I elected mini-reporting when I filed the C1 candidate 

registration form and my campaign complied with the limitations of this reporting choice (see Exhibit A 

attached). Because the PDC reporting software, ORCA, is ideal for tracking campaign finance, and because 

I wanted to carefully track compliance with the mini reporting thresholds, I used the software to manage the 

campaign books.  I uploaded reports like the C4 and C3 as the software prompted. This practice (though not 

required by law) serves to document my campaign’s compliance with the mini-reporting contribution, 

spending and single donation limits.  The complete set of C3 forms in PDC possession shows contributions 

of $4,998.87 and expenditures of $4,847.22 (see Exhibit B attached). 

 

Mr. Smith may have overlooked my campaign’s C1 mini reporting election or perhaps he is simply 

unfamiliar with the Fair Campaign Practices Act.  In either event, his complaint is meritless and should be 

promptly dismissed. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jami Lund 

 

CC: 

Bob Ferguson, Attorney General judyg@atg.wa.gov   

Jon Tunheim, Thurston County Prosecuting Attorney tunheij@co.thurston.wa.us  

Jonathan Meyer, Lewis County Prosecuting Attorney jonathan.meyer@lewiscountywa.gov 





 


